
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES 

ST. AVOLD ROOM 

OCTOBER 23, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 

 

Present: Mayor Nat Robertson 

 

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Kirk 

deViere (District 2); Chalmers L. McDougald (District 4); 

Robert T. Hurst, Jr. (District 5) (arrived at 6:12 p.m.); 

William J. L. Crisp (District 6); Larry O. Wright, Sr. 

(District 7); Theodore W. Mohn (District 8); James W. 

Arp, Jr. (District 9) 

 

Absent: Mayor Pro Tem H. Mitchell Colvin, Jr. (District 3) 

 

Others Present: Kristoff Bauer, Deputy City Manager 

 Karen McDonald, City Attorney 

 Telly Whitfield, Assistant City Manager 

 Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager 

 Cheryl Spivey, Chief Financial Officer 

 Rob Stone, Engineering and Infrastructure Director 

 Tracey Broyles, Budget and Evaluation Director 

 Anthony Wade, Human Relations Director 

 Gerald Newton, Development Services Director 

 Pamela Megill, City Clerk 

 Members of the Press 

 

 Mayor Robertson called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

 Council Member McDougald offered an invocation and blessed the 

food provided for the meeting. 

 

 Mr. Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager, introduced Mr. Gerald 

Newton, newly hired Development Services Director.  Mr. Newton stated 

he is very happy to be in Fayetteville.  Mayor Robertson and Council 

Members welcomed Mr. Newton. 

 

 Council Member Arp stated he will pull Item 6.02, P17-19F, from 

the regular meeting agenda and request staff reschedule the item as a 

public hearing item to take place in November 2017. 

 

 Council Member deViere stated he will pull Item 6.04, P17-25F, 

from the regular meeting agenda and request staff reschedule the item 

as a public hearing item to take place in November 2017. 

 

 Discussion ensued regarding Item 6.08, Budget Ordinance Amendment 

2018-4 (Stormwater Management Fund). 

 

 Discussion ensued regarding NCDOT roundabouts, medians, and 

speeding. 

 

 Discussion ensued regarding Item 6.016, waiver of fees for a 

Latino Connects community event. 

 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

6:38 p.m. 


